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Mr. van Helvoort, Mr. Meada,
IEEE 802.1 has received Q10/15’s liaison LS-277.
IEEE 802.1 has appreciated that in the past, 802.1 and ITU-T SG15 have worked well together.  We believe that liaison LS-277 was sent in this spirit.  Some comments made during the presentation that were given to explain the liaison, however, has again raised concerns about SG15 taking material from 802.1 standards and presentations and using it to develop standards in SG15, particularly in cases where the usage is not identical to that specified in 802.1 standards.
In the liaison Q10/15 suggested two alternatives for peer-interworking between a PBBN and E-OTN.  One requires development of new component functionality, the other is complex, and either can be expected to raise issues associated with OAM interworking, etc.  Some participants in 802.1 believe there may be other alternatives that are less complex and do not require the development of new functionality, and are open to exploring those alternatives further with representatives of SG15.  Instead of peering with 802.1 protocols frame formats using interworking functions, however, we recommend that you consider adopting a client-server relationship such that the frames generated by the 802.1 bridges are transported transparently to their destinations.

If it is ultimately decided necessary to develop interworking functions and interfaces for 802.1 bridges particularly suited to transport networks, then these should be developed in 802.1.  In this event we would be willing to consider starting such a project, provided that the interworking functions were consistent with architectures developed for 802.1Q Bridged Networks.
The specific concern that arose when discussing the liaison is that as we currently understand it, Q10/15 may be considering the specification of switching mechanisms which interact with bridge protocols in ways which are not the same as those standardized by 802.1.

802.1 reiterates its position that VID translation functions defined in the 802.1 architecture are intended for use only at administrative or technology boundaries, and that its protocols and frame formats should not be used to develop a tag-switching network specification.

With best regards,

IEEE 802.1 WG

